

# Monday, October 4, 2021

## **PROCLAMATIONS**

Deputy Fire Chief Pete L'Heureux of the Swift Current Fire Department attended to proclaim the week of October 3rd through 9th as "Fire Prevention Week".

## **DELEGATIONS**

Karla Wiens, CEO of the Swift Current & District Chamber of Commerce, attended to promote the month of October 2021 as "Small Business Month".

## **ITEMS FOR ACTION**

#### **CORPORATE SERVICES**

City Council approved General Revenue Fund disbursements in the amount of \$3,043,082.18 for the period of September 10th to 23rd, 2021.

#### PLANNING & GROWTH DEVELOPMENT

City Council approved the purchase of approximately 160 acres of land located north of the existing Saskatchewan Valley Subdivision to be used for future property development, at a purchase price of \$10,700.00 per acre.

The total purchase price is \$2.7 million, with \$1 million due at closing and the remaining \$1.7 million due September 30th, 2022.



The next City Council Meeting will take place Monday, October 18th at 6:30 PM
View City Council meeting dates, agendas and minutes at swiftcurrent.ca/agenda
View Highlights from City Council meetings at swiftcurrent.ca/highlights
View City of Swift Current news releases at swiftcurrent.ca/news







